Great Basin College

Student Government Association 

Minutes

3:30 p.m. October 7, 2005 

Interactive Video Conferencing

Elko- LH 114
Ely - GBC 112
Battle Mountain - 2
Winnemucca – GBC 115
I. Call to Order


President Phillips called the meeting to order at 3:35pm.

II.
Call Roll

Executive Board
Robbi Phillips, President

Present

Jenny Martin
, Vice President 

Excused

Jason Trott, Secretary 


Present

Jennifer Nachiondo, Treasurer

Excused   

Julie Smith, Student Advocate

Present

Elko Senators

       Desiree’ Flint


Excused


       Steven Gonzales


Present (Arrived at 3:38pm)


Anthony Johnson


Unexcused


       J. Gerhard Heise


Present


Richie Lespade


Present
 


Carolyn Mollart


Present



       Janel Olson



Present


       Melinda S. Rivera 


Present (Left at 3:58pm)


       Joshua S. Schuettenhelm

Present





Battle Mountain Senator

Ely Senator

Winnemucca Senators


 Nadine Ham



Present


 Natalie Ulrich


Present        


Introduction of Guests





Information


        Hector Ramirez
Mireya Custanedo

III. Approval of Agenda




Information/Action

A. October 7, 2005 SGA Agenda 
Senator Ham moved to approve the October 7, 2005 SGA Agenda.  Senator Ulrich Seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.

IV. Approval of Minutes




Information/Action

A. September 30, 2005 SGA Minutes 

Senator Ulrich moved to approve the September 30, 2005 Minutes. Senator Ham Seconded.  Motion Passed Unanimously

V. President’s Report




Information/Action

President Phillip invited all senators to visit an outlying branch to experience what the SGA meetings are like from that point of view.  She also wanted to say thank you to everyone for everyone that participated at the retreat for their hard work and sticking it out through some of the more wearisome times. Shirts and Name Tags are ready and available for them. The trip to the Board of Regents in December, we may have to leave Wednesday since the meetings start on Thursday morning.

VI. Vice President’s Report 



Information/Action

No Report

VII. Secretary’s Report




Information/Action

No Report

VIII. Treasurer’s Report




Information/Action

No Report

IX. Senate Chair Report




Information/Action

See attached

Advocate Smith asked if Senator Mollart had plans to meet with Senator Ham in Winnemucca to work with her for items missed in the retreat.

Senator Mollart said she is working on a time to make that happen.

X. Committee Reports




Information/Action


      A.  Ely Report- Secretary Trott – No Report

B. Battle Mountain Report- Vice President Martin – No Report

C. Winnemucca Report- Nadine Ham reported that the Welcome Back School dinner went very well.  They fed between 75 – 80 and had many positive comments.


D. SOL – No Report

E. Community Service – a lot of changes are happening for the Red Ribbon week that they will continue working on. 

Advocate Smith added that the Student Ambassadors will be at the student housing this week for movie night.

F. Facilities – Someone from Carson City is coming out to look at the pool table to get it recovered and cleaned up.  

XI. Unfinished Business

None

XII. New Business
A.  Red Ribbon Week - Winnemucca



Information/Action

Senator Ulrich requests a cap of $500 for a Red Ribbon Week/Halloween activity.

Senator Ham moved to approve the cap of $500 for a Red Ribbon week/Halloween activity. Senator Olson Seconded.

The Winnemucca senators are planning to bring the Drug Enforcement Team out and add some Halloween ideas.

Senator Mollart expressed some concern that Winnemucca might be spending too much of their budget so early in the year.

Senator Ulrich explained where the amount of $500 came from.

Motion Passed Unanimously.

B.
SOL Party






Information/Action 

Vice President Martin requests a cap of $150 for the renaming of programming board party.

Senator Ulrich moved to approve the cap of $150 for the renaming of the programming board party. Senator Mollart Seconded.

President Phillips discussed that she and Vice President Martin had discussed Wednesday to reduce the amount of the cap.

Senator Olson has moved to approve the changing of the cap amount from $150 to $50. Senator LeSpade Seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.

The main motion of cap $50 for the renaming of the programming board party was passed unanimously.


      C.  Chancellor Student Hearing 



Information/Action 




Vice President Martin requests discussions about planning student hearings 


regarding tuition raises.

Senator Rivera moved to table the discussions about planning student hearings regarding tuition raises until next week.  Senator Schuettenhelm Seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.


      D.
Veto The MVPs





Information/Action



President Phillips veto’s the 2000 approved to bring the MVP’s to campus.

President Phillips informed that this item did not require any action, but rather for the minutes.

E. Winnemucca Office Supplies



Information/Action



Senator Ulrich requests a cap of $200 for office supplies.

Senator Ham moved to approve the request for a cap of $200 for office supplies. Senator Gonzales Seconded.

Senator Ulrich reported that currently Winnemucca had no supplies available to them for SGA.

Student Advocate Smith invited the Winnemucca and Ely Senators to go with Senator Mollart to media services the next time they are in Elko.

Motion Passed Unanimously.


      F. A.L.A.S. Recruitment Lunch




Information/Action


Vice President Martin requests $100 for the A.L.A.S.  to host a recruitment luncheon.  

Senator Mollart moved to approve the request for $100 for the A.L.A.S. to host a recruitment luncheon. Senator Gonzales Seconded. 

Mireya Custanedo informed SGA that the luncheon was to recruit members get more info about the club out to the students.

Senator Mollart pointed out how awesome it is that every time A.L.A.S. has something on the agenda they are at the meeting.

Motion Passed Unanimously.


      G. SGA Bylaws






Information/Action



 President Phillips requests approval of the SGA Bylaws. 



Senator Ulrich moved to approve the SGA Bylaws. Senator Ham Seconded. 



President Phillips thanked Senator Olson for helping double check the ByLaws.



Motion Passed Unanimously.


      H. Vice President  Martin



 
Information/Action

President Phillips requests $50 for Vice President Martin to stay in housing during Red Ribbon Week.

Senator Ulrich moved to approve the request of $50 for Vice President Martin to stay in housing during Red Ribbon Week.

President Phillips discussed the need for V.P. Martin to set up and attend all the functions during Red Ribbon week and the need for her to stay in Elko rather than travel to and from Battle Mountain.

Motion Passed Unanimously.

XIII. Items Laid on the Table




A.  Pat Anderson 





Information/Action


Pat Anderson would like to discuss safety and security with SGA.

No Action

XIV. Issues and Concern/Public Comment

President Phillips discussed the meeting with Mary Baker during SOL regarding IDEA. IDEA is an official Great Basin College magazine for the students and Mary Baker needs students to write, take pictures or draw cartoons anything related to water.  She is looking for different people to submit different things.

Senator Ham moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:03pm. Senator Schuettenhelm Seconded. Motion Passed Unanimously.

At the call of the President, public comments shall be heard by the SGA. Upon proper request students, faculty, administration, and the public shall be granted the floor by the President. Please note that due to time restrictions the President reserves the right and authority to place a time limit of public comment in the compliance with NRS 241.020 (2) © (3).

POSTED AT THE GREAT BASIN COLLEGE COMMUNITY CENTER, BERG HALL, AND LUNDBERG HALL, ON THE ELKO CAMPUS, BATTLE MOUNTAIN, WINNEMUCCA AND ELY CAMPUS. Also, on the SGA website:

www.gbcnv.edu/sga
POSTED:

Senate Chair Report

I am pleased to say that my first week as Senate chair has gone smoothly. I would like to thank everyone for helping me make a smooth transition into this position. Al l of the Senators are up-to-date and are trained. We are ready to take on this New Year at GBC. I am pleased to report that everyone is energetic and rip horned ready to go. Senators Flint, Olson, and Rivera have started working on community service and I know they make a great team! Senators Johnson, Heise, Schettenhelm, and LeSpade have cooked up a wonderful idea for a Rec Room Kick off. I know as senators we will all work well in SOL to have a productive and fun year! Senator Gonzales was unable to attend the retreat due to work. But Advocate Smith and I spent some time with him and he now has an understanding of all that was discussed at the retreat. I have full confidence in each Senator. After training them I could see what an excellent team we truly have. I find that each one of them is a major asset to the students of Great Basin College. I can sum up my thoughts on each Senator in this quote (which I have sent out to them before)

And I believed in you although you never asked me to. -Josh Groban

I am very honored and privileged to be able to work with them and lead them as their Senate Chair.

